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TOWN OF OLD SAYBROOK


Planning Commission



302 Main Street ( Old Saybrook, Connecticut 06475-1741


Telephone (860) 395-3131 ( FAX (860) 395-3125

MINUTES

REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 20, 2001 at 7:30 p.m.
PASBESHAUKE PAVILION, SAYBROOK POINT PARK 

155 COLLEGE STREET EXTENSION


I. CALL TO ORDER: Acting Chairman, Robert McIntyre called the regular meeting to order for Wednesday, June 20, 2001 at 7:35p.m. at Pasbeshauke Pavilion, Saybrook Point.

II. ROLL CALL
Attendant Members



Absent Members



Robert McIntyre, Acting Chairman

Judith Gallicchio, Chairman

Stuart Hanes, Secretary



Richard Tietjen, Regular Member



Robbie Marshall, Regular Member


Frank Vinciguerra, Regular Member


Kathleen Smith, Alternate Member


Joanne Desjardins, Alternate Member


Attendant Staff

Christina Costa, Assistant Town Planner/Commission Clerk

Christine Nelson, Town Planner

George Kinsley, Commission Attorney

Michael Ott, Consulting Engineer

III. PUBLIC HEARINGS

A. “Ebb Tide” Resubdivision & Coastal Site Plan – 3 Lots (4.29 Acres)

Southwest side of Elm Street; west of the Exit 67 northbound off-ramp

Residence AA-1 District (Map 48 / Lot 5)

Applicant: Ebb Tide Developers, LLC   Agent: Robert Hanson c/o Genovali 
Town Planner, Christine Nelson read aloud the following correspondence into the record.

EXHIBIT:  Correspondence to Judith Gallicchio from Patrick Rodgers of the DOT dated June 14, 2001 regarding distance to highway.

EXHIBIT:  Report from Michael J. Ott to Judith Gallicchio regarding engineering concerns dated June 19, 2001.

EXHIBIT:  Report from Christine Nelson to Judith Gallicchio regarding Land Use Department concerns being met.

Darcy Collins, Engineer for the Applicant discussed new plans that were modified to meet the concerns of the Town Engineer and Town Agencies.

Robert McIntyre, Acting Chairman opened the discussion to public comment with no citizen responses.

The Commission discussed the follow-up letter from State Archaeologist, Nick Bellantoni and the Town Planner read aloud recent correspondence.

EXHIBIT: Correspondence to Judith Gallicchio from Nick Bellantoni, State Archaeologist dated May 22, 2001 regarding no archaeological impacts.

The Commission discussed site lines, distance from I-95, density, traffic signs and more.   The Commission decided that they would grant a driveway waiver and established that the waiver would not serve as accepting the proposed three lots.  Furthermore, the Commission  discussed that the area may be too dense for three homes.

MOTION to grant a waiver of Subdivision Regulation 5.2.6 to permit a common driveway to service three lots in order to preserve significant natural features and wetlands for “Ebb Tide” Resubdivision & Coastal Site Plan – 3 Lots (4.29 Acres), Southwest side of Elm Street; west of the Exit 67 northbound off-ramp, Residence AA-1 District (Map 48 / Lot 5), Applicant: Ebb Tide Developers, LLC   Agent: Robert Hanson c/o Genovali. MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Frank Vinciguerra.  APPROVED 3-1-0.
MOTION to close the public hearing for “Ebb Tide” Resubdivision & Coastal Site Plan – 3 Lots (4.29 Acres), Southwest side of Elm Street; west of the Exit 67 northbound off-ramp, Residence AA-1 District (Map 48 / Lot 5), Applicant: Ebb Tide Developers, LLC   Agent: Robert Hanson c/o Genovali. MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Frank Vinciguerra.  APPROVED 4-0-0.

IV.
OLD  BUSINESS
A.
“The Preserve (Section 1)” Subdivision – 14 Lots (30.4 Acres)
North Side of Ingham Hill Road (Map 56 / Lot 6 pt.)
Residence AAA District
Applicant: The Preserve, LLC, Owner
Agent:
David M. Royston, Esq.

Michael Ott, Consulting Engineer, distributed and explained a follow-up report he prepared for the Commission.   Ott indicated that the report was a review of the technical items that needed to be added to the revised plans.

Town Planner, Nelson discussed the Engineer’s report as well as the status of the application with the Inland Wetlands Commission.  She asked the Commission to review the June 3rd correspondence from the Land Use Department and language for the resolution.

Attorney Kinsley advised the Commission regarding language and phasing issues for the resolution.  He recommended that the Commission incorporate the final revisions requested by the Land Use Department and Nathan L. Jacobson, Associates as contingencies of approval if the Commission decided to approve.   Kinsley suggested that a list of all attachments be added to the resolution and labeled as Part A.  He suggested that a list of all maps and plans be added as Attachment 1 and a list of all letters, correspondence and reports be listed as Part B.

MOTION to instruct the Land Use Department staff to incorporate the recommendations as sited tonight into a final resolution to approve with modifications and be adopted in accordance with our discussion for “The Preserve (Section 1)” Subdivision – 14 Lots (30.4 Acres), North Side of Ingham Hill Road (Map 56 / Lot 6 pt.), Residence AAA District, Applicant: The Preserve, LLC, Owner, Agent:
David M. Royston, Esq. MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Robbie Marshall. APPROVED 4-0-0.

MOTION to approve Resolution 01-002 as amended with recommendations incorporated from Nathan L. Jacobson, Associates correspondence dated June 20, 2001 and with an attached list of all plans, exhibits and correspondence to be attached to Resolution 01-002 for “The Preserve (Section 1)” Subdivision – 14 Lots (30.4 Acres), North Side of Ingham Hill Road (Map 56 / Lot 6 pt.), Residence AAA District, Applicant: The Preserve, LLC, Owner, Agent: David M. Royston, Esq. MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Frank Vinciguerra. APPROVED 4-0-0.

David Royston, Attorney for the Applicant, thanked the Commission on behalf of Tim Taylor who was unable to attend for all the time and effort the Commission directed towards this application.

V. NEW BUSINESS

A. “The Presbytery” Business Office Special Exception Use – 6,416 s.f. (3.41 ac.)

Corner of Brenda Road and Middlesex Turnpike (Rte. 154) (Map 57/Lot 32-10)

Restricted Business B-3 District / Aquifer Protection District

Applicant: The Presbytery of Southern New England, Inc.  

Agent: David M. Royston, Esq.

Town Planner, Nelson discussed the draft report from the Land Use Department.

Attorney Royston briefed the Commission on the function of The Presbytery of Southern New England and gave a presentation of the proposed application.

Robert McIntyre,  Acting Chairman, informed the Commission of the extremely sensitive site and the status with the Inland Wetlands & Watercourses Commission.  McIntyre explained that the Inland Wetlands & Watercourse Commission has been extremely thorough with this Application due to the environmental sensitivity of the site.

The Commission discussed the lots on Brenda Road, the neighboring open space parcel, traffic, curb cuts and implementing porous pavement.  The Commission requested the Town Planner include information regarding porous pavement in the next meeting packet.

MOTION to continue discussions of  “The Presbytery” Business Office Special Exception Use – 6,416 s.f. (3.41 ac.), Corner of Brenda Road and Middlesex Turnpike (Rte. 154) (Map 57/Lot 32-10), Restricted Business B-3 District / Aquifer Protection District, Applicant: The Presbytery of Southern New England, Inc., Agent: David M. Royston, Esq. MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Frank Vinciguerra.  APPROVED 4-0-0.
VI. WORKSHOP

1. Draft Portions of The Plan of Development

A. Cultural & Historic Resources

B. Water Resources

C. Public Facilities

· Frank Vinciguerra was excused at 9:50p.m.

· Acting Chairman, Robert McIntyre seated alternates, Kathleen Smith and Joanne Desjardins.

Town Planner, Christine Nelson discussed new legislation passed that effects timelines related to drafting the Plan of Conservation and Development.

The Commission reviewed the draft portions of the Plan of Conservation and Development.  

MOTION to set a public hearing for September 25, 2001 to review the draft Cultural & Historic Resources, Open Space and Residential portions of the Plan of Development.  MOVED by Robbie Marshall.  SECONDED by Joanne Desjardins.  APPROVED 5-0-0.

VII.
MINUTES

The Commission reviewed the Minutes of June 2, 2001 and made the following amendment:

Item III, Section A

Page 2, Paragraph 11
REMOVE: July 18, 2001
REPLACE WITH: June 20, 2001

MOTION to approve the Planning Commission Public Meeting Minutes of June 2, 2001 with one amendment.  MOVED by Stuart Hanes.
SECONDED by Joanne Desjardins. APPROVED  5-0-0

VIII.
STAFF REPORT


Town Planner, Nelson reminded the Commission of the Quarterly Land Use Department Meeting/NEMO Kickoff Meeting scheduled for June 27, 2001.

Christine Nelson further informed the Commission of new legislation regarding drafting Plans of Conservation and Development.  

Nelson requested the Commission review an agenda participation sheet that was drafted to assist the public in understanding procedures for speaking during a Planning Commission Meeting.   She informed that if the Commission approved of the participation sheet, she would print in on the back of all future agendas.

VII. CORRESPONDENCE

Correspondence to the Richard Tietjen from Michael A. Pace, dated June 8, 2001 regarding Tietjen’s appointment to the Planning Commission.

MOTION to approve payment in the amount of $487.60  ($178.70 from the remainder of the By The River Subdivision Account and  $308.90 from consulting fee budget account) for invoice #2648, dated June 15, 2001 for services rendered by Nathan L. Jacobson & Associates for consulting services for By The River Subdivision.  MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Robbie Marshall.   APPROVED 5-0-0.
MOTION to approve payment in the amount of $2,178.96 from consulting fee budget account for invoice #2525, dated May 9, 2001 for services rendered by Nathan L. Jacobson & Associates for consulting services for The Preserve Subdivision.  MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Robbie Marshall.   APPROVED 5-0-0.
MOTION to approve payment in the amount of $2,555.23 from the consulting fee budget account for invoice #2229, dated March 7, 2001 for services rendered by Nathan L. Jacobson & Associates for consulting services for The Preserve Subdivision.  MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Robbie Marshall.   APPROVED 5-0-0.
MOTION to approve payment in the amount of $812.50 for invoice #2648, dated June 7, 2001 for services rendered by Branse & Willis, LLC. for legal fees in conjunction with the Dangona Appeal for Beach Investments, LLC. MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Joanne Desjardins.   APPROVED 5-0-0.

MOTION to approve payment in the amount of $87.50 for invoice #2023, dated June 6, 2001 for services rendered by Branse & Willis, LLC. for legal fees in conjunction with By The River Subdivision. MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Joanne Desjardins.   APPROVED 5-0-0.
IX.
ADJOURNMENT
MOTION to adjourn meeting at 10:33 p.m. to the next regular meeting on July 18, 2001 at 7:30 p.m. at Pasbeshauke Pavilion, Saybrook Point. MOVED: by Stuart Hanes. SECONDED: Joanne Desjardins. APPROVED  5-0-0.
Respectfully submitted,

OLD SAYBROOK PLANNING COMMISSION

Christina M. Costa

Assistant Town Planner/Commission Clerk
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